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City of Newburyport

Office of The Treasurer/Collector
60 Pleasant Street
NEWBURYPORT, MA 01950

(978) 465-4415           FAX (978) 462-0883 
Newburyport Trust Fund Commission

  Thursday, April  25, 2019 – 7:00 p.m. 
Meeting Minutes
Members in attendance:  Rich O’Brien, Richie Eaton, Keith Hogan, 
  Julie Languirand 
Guests:  Giselle Stevens, Library Director
Meeting called to order at 7:10pm

Motion made by Keith Hogan to approve and accept January 2019 meeting minutes – second by Richie Eaton, APPROVED.
Review of March 2019 quarterly reports from Bartholomew showed some increase in earnings for FY19, consistent with favorable market and positive trends.  Julie mentioned she met with Bartholomew this week to review portfolio and briefly discussed the potential changes to the investments, slightly sacrificing performance and changing the financial policy of the city if it were to accommodate social responsible investments (SRI), all agreed this will likely need to be revisited in the future.
Memo was presented, as discussed at prior meeting, to obtain permanent record of the intention to categorize the Library Trusts into 4 main categories, General Use, Purchase Books/Materials, Reading Room and Miscellaneous, in order to streamline the process of requesting/spending funds from the current 41 individual trusts, motion to approve by Richie, 2nd by Rich, approved.
Further discussion revolved around better explanation for library to understand the general rule for spending out of trust funds and that the Committee stands by the policy of roughly 3% of total earnings would be granted each year in order to protect future distribution; a recommendation was made to have the treasurer obtain a 3-5 year look back on the library trust fund spending to establish that

 1)  funds were granted and spent accordingly over time and   2)  best practices used  in maintaining principal balances;  it was also suggested categorizing the trust funds on the general ledger side so that the Committee could more easily interpret available balances. 
Library presented a new application requesting $4,675.00 from Purchase Books Category; Rich motioned to approve $1800, in conjunction with 3% spending rule, Keith 2nd, Approved.

Lise Reid, Parks Director, submitted formal withdrawal of the Charles Moseley trust zipline funding application, previously submitted as requested by the Committee at the Jan 2019 meeting, Richie made motion to accept and file memo, Rich 2nd, approved.  (This will reverse the $4700.00 approved amount for partial funding of zipline). 
Discussion about HERMAN ROY trust now reaching the $1M mark; Julie drafted a memo indicating guidelines should now be set to determine retention of a principal balance and for spending of earnings.  Julie will edit the memo accordingly and present at next meeting for approval by the Committee to retain as permanent record. 

New applications presented by the Tree Commission $24,000 BROMFIELD trust
(trees/sidewalks).  There was some question whether or not these funds could be considered both trees and sidewalks depending upon where the trees were planted, i.e. if they are along sidewalks or where older trees were taken down to prevent sidewalk upheaval then it would be warranted to approve for like purposes; Rich made a motion to approve $6400 from Bromfield trust for FY20 provided 50% is geared to sidewalk plantings, otherwise $3200 is granted solely for trees, 2nd by Richie, approved.  

AG CUTTER (beautification of city) application for $6,000 for tree planting; Richie made motion to approve $3,300 for FY20, Keith 2nd, approved.

Keith mentioned the spreadsheet from the auditor’s office and agrees that it is a great tool for the Committee to have when figuring expenditures year-to-year, in addition to recreating this sheet to mirror the new library categories, it would be good to see 2 years’ totals and approvals ongoing.
Motion to adjourn by Rich; meeting adjourned at 8:15pm
· Next meeting date: Thursday,  August 15, 2019, 7pm
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